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PASTOR
I'm so glad all of us could make it to 
today's staff meeting.

LIV
Well, we do get paid to be here.

JONATHAN
Glad someone's finally taking work 
serious.

LIV
You take work as seriously as you take 
other people's wedding vows.

JONATHAN
Liv, it's not my fault Michael is 
married.

LIV
It's actually your fault Michael is no 
       married.longer         

ELIJAH
Pastor and I wanted to have this staff 
meeting because we realize that we 
don't often give our staff morale 
support.

LIV
You don't give us morale support or 
good paychecks.

JONATHAN
We also don't get any benefits either.

CAROL ANN
And we haven't had a staff party in 
ages.

MARCY
And I can't remember the last time the 
staff was even thanked around here.

LIV
Wait, since when is Marcy considered 
staff?

JONATHAN
Marcy's more of a                 that                   staph infection      
a member of the staff.
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PASTOR
I figured the best way to start this 
meeting would be with a prayer.

LIV
Mm, I'd rather not--

PASTOR
Oh dear lord, lordess or whoever up in 
the heavens or stars might be 
listening. Please guide us through 
this meeting. Is there any special 
intentions?

CAROL ANN
Well I'd love if the room could pray 
for Patrick. He had a bad hamburger 
yesterday.

ELIJAH
What happened?

CAROL ANN
Well I was making burgers and I guess 
I forgot to throughly cook the meat.

MARCY
Jesus Carol Ann, what did you do, 
serve him raw hamburger?

CAROL ANN
My husband usually likes his red meat 
rare.

JONATHAN
Sounds like me on a Friday night--

PASTOR
I figured we could spend this meeting 
making resolutions for the new year.

JONATHAN
Why would I do that, I'm already 
perfect.

ELIJAH
Pastor and I could share what our 
resolutions are.

PASTOR
For example, my new year's resolution
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is that I want to do more yoga, 
meditation and just zen out more.

LIV
Well you did yell at Jonathan and I 
for forgetting to clean the church the 
other day. So maybe you should zen out 
more...

PASTOR
WELL EXCUSE ME FOR WANTING A CLEAN 
CHURCH.

JONATHAN
No offense Pastor Jamie, but you do 
seven hours of yoga a week. If 
anything maybe you should stop doing 
yoga.

PASTOR
Well if you came to yoga like I asked 
you to--

JONATHAN
I don't do physical exercise outside 
of the bedroom--

PASTOR
You'd know how relaxing it is. I truly 
feel like I'm just one with the world.

LIV
Is that you or the medical marijuana 
talking about?

ELIJAH
Well I want to work on being more 
confrontational.

LIV
(sarcasm)

Really you're already such a bold 
person.

ELIJAH
I'd confront you on that but I'm a 
little nervous.

JONATHAN
Mmm, what could I do to be a better 
person?
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LIV
Literally anything.

JONATHAN
Well why don't I try and work harder? 
You know, like do my job and stuff?

LIV
Well maybe we should set realistic 
goals and not go off the deep end.

MARCY
I'll work harder on my original music.

LIV
Too late, we're off the deep end.

JONATHAN
You're        working on your next        always                      
version of the Walmart knock off of 
'Sex and Candy'.

CAROL ANN
I agree, I feel like that's too easy 
for you Marcy.

LIV
As easy as Jonathan.

ELIJAH
There's been Sex and Chips, Making Out 
and Smoothies, Fondling and Fondue and 
let's not forget there was Yankin' and 
Bakin'.

MARCY
Mm, that last one was a bit too sexual 
for my personal taste. I don't want 
people to think I'm a tart.

PASTOR
But the original song has the word sex 
in it.

MARCY
Art is shocking Pastor Jamie. That's 
the point of art, it is to shock.

CAROL ANN
Well I'm going to work harder. 
Sometimes I feel like I'm a bit too
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slack.

PASTOR
Well at least you're saying it so I 
don't have to.

LIV
Carol Ann just today you repainted the 
exterior of the rectory, educated 
three teens about how to properly 
finance college, gave five shuttle 
rides and made a new winter wreath for 
the front door.

CAROL ANN
You're right Liv, I did do all of that 
and I could have done more. With all 
that free time you'd think I could 
have at least powerwashed the 
driveway.

ELIJAH
Well Carol Ann I expect to see you 
windexing those windows till baby 
birds smash into them.

JONATHAN
Damn, that's harsh.

MARCY
That was scathing, even for someone 
like me who has been described by 
various producers as 'as scathing as 
ten rabid racoons'.

ELIJAH
Well I'm trying out this new 
confrontation thing. I'm not going to 
have it perfect.

CAROL ANN
I'll work hard to forgive you.

JONATHAN
So that leaves miss athiest over here. 
What's your new year's resolution Liv?

LIV
Due to the nature of my job and the 
nature of the people I work with, I 
end up eating a lot of junk food and
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drinking a lot of caffeine.

JONATHAN
You always walk in here with a giant 
cup of coffee! And for lunch today you 
had three twinkies, a bag of chips--

MARCY
(hums)

Sex and Chips...

JONATHAN
And then you had that giant stoffer's 
family mac and cheese.

LIV
I didn't eat all of that family mac 
and cheese, just like half.

JONATHAN
It was a super deluxe stoffer's family 
mac and cheese.

PASTOR
Well now that we've all said our 
resolutions, it'll be up to all of us 
to help each other out and be 
accountable.

CAROL ANN
I'll work extra hard to make sure we 
all succeed in our resolutions.

MARCY
You better Carol Ann, after all you 
promised you weren't going to be lazy.

fx; phone rings

JONATHAN
Hi this is Jonathan and I work here at 
SCONE. What's up?

fx; person on the line.

JONATHAN
You want to see if you can have the 
church sponsor your event? I dunno, we 
don't really have money. Mmm. Yeah, I 
mean like you want us to provide 
things right? Mmm. That's not going to
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happen. Mm? You want to speak to my 
supervisor? Oh sweetie that's not 
going to happen. I'm the supervisor. 
Mmm. You want my manager now? Well how 
about you manage my ass?

fx; phone slams.

LIV
Well that was a warm welcome for those 
who call us.

JONATHAN
Liv they were being unreasonable. If 
we can't give me a raise then we 
certainly can't donate ten dollars for 
poor kids.

LIV
At least you're answering the phones.

JONATHAN
Exactly, baby steps.

LIV
I'm surprised you're following through 
with your resolution.

JONATHAN
Why are you surprised?

LIV
I've never known you to follow through 
on anything.

JONATHAN
Ex-squeeze me?

LIV
You never follow through with your 
classes, this job, boys, any 
activities that involve being sober or 
working hard...well, I'm sure you 
follow through on a certain type of 
hard work...

JONATHAN
I was going to say, don't stereotype 
me all the way Liv.
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LIV
How could I forgot how             you                        all the way     
go.

JONATHAN
Meanwhile I see you drinking your 
coffee. Thought you were giving up 
caffeine and junk food...

LIV
I'm having     extra-large cup of            one                    
coffee from Dunkin. That's certainly 
not that aggressive.

JONATHAN
It feels like you're just not doing 
your resolution.

LIV
I'll have you know that I brought a 
caesar salad to work.

JONATHAN
That reminds me of a Caesar I used to 
date. He was such a stoic...

LIV
And later tonight I'm going to have a 
Waldrof salad...

JONATHAN
Ahh...Waldrof. Waldrof told me that he 
wanted to whisk me away from the 
world.

LIV
How many guys have you dated that have 
the same names as salads.

JONATHAN
Oh I doubt that many.

LIV
Nicoise?

JONATHAN
How could I forget that foreign 
         exchange?

LIV
Blunkett salad?



                                                          9. 

Created using Celtx                                          

JONATHAN
Blunkett was unfortunately not as 
blunky as you'd think.

LIV
Cobb?

JONATHAN
Sam Wesley Cobb...one of the many ones 
that got away I'm afraid.

LIV
Greek salad?

JONATHAN
I've been known to fit a few Greeks 
into my schedule.

LIV
Alright, stop you're making me hungry. 
And not for salads.

JONATHAN
Uh oh, I'm stressing you out.

LIV
I mean, kind of. It's just being here 
makes me want to deep fry every kind 
of food you can imagine.

JONATHAN
Like twinkies or oreoes?

LIV
You're not helping...

fx; door jingle.

LIV
Garfield, what can we do for you?

GARFIELD
I'm here to get a box of donated goods 
and then I'm going to drop them off at 
the animal shelter.

LIV
That's so sweet of you Garfield.

GARFIELD
Yeah, if I'm lucky they'll let me
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adopt a dog.

LIV
Awh!

GARFIELD
And then I can use the dog for BB 
practice.

LIV
Retract everything I've said.

JONATHAN
Well where's this box of donations?

LIV
I don't know, you said you'd take care 
of it. Remember?

JONATHAN
I don't remember saying that.

LIV
I actually recorded you saying that 
you'd take care of it. Because I knew 
you would say that you didn't say you 
would take care of it.

JONATHAN
Are you serious--

fx; click of a recorded

JONATHAN
(on recorder)

Fine Liv, I promise to take care of 
the donations for the animal shelter. 
Jesus, you act like I'm going to 
pretend to say I didn't say that...

fx; click on the record

LIV
Point proved.

JONATHAN
I didn't consent for my image to be 
used.

GARFIELD
You use yourself all the time hussy.
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LIV
Jonathan, can you get Garfield the 
donations for the animal shelter?

JONATHAN
I can't find them!

LIV
What about the box over there called 
zdonations for the animal shelter'.

JONATHAN
Huh, I didn't put that box together.

CAROL ANN
Of course not, I did.

JONATHAN
Well maybe your new year's resolution 
should have been to stop bragging 
about things Carol Ann.

GARFIELD
Well gimme that box. I wanna get out 
of this rectory, I got things to do.

LIV
Good seeing you Garfield.

GARFIELD
mmhmm...prostitutes....

sfx; swipe

ELIJAH
Mmm, la la la...

AGNES
Elijah, I hate to interrupt...

ELIJAH
Well then maybe don't interrupt me.

AGNES
EXCUSE ME?

ELIJAH
Sorry, I'm working on standing up for 
myself and being confrontational and 
not having people walk over me--
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AGNES
Listen there's a problem. I had the 
choir pit reserved so I could practice 
and Marcy's currently using the choir 
pit.

ELIJAH
Well why don't you ask Marcy to leave.

AGNES
I was going to. But my new year's 
resolution was to stop yelling at 
people.

ELIJAH
Well don't yell, maybe just speak with 
a strong tone.

AGNES
Elijah, please. I know you're a bit of 
a broken lightbulb but you know that's 
not going to work.

ELIJAH
Well let's go see Marcy then...

fx; swipe

MARCY
(singing)

I want kiss and vodka... mmm, I don't 
think it hits with the tone it should.

fx; footsteps

ELIJAH
Marcy, Agnes had the choir pit 
reserved.

MARCY
So? Reservations on the choir pit come 
on a first-talent basis.

ELIJAH
What does that even mean?

MARCY
It means I'm more talented than Agnes. 
And because I'm more talented than 
that Half-Tuned Bass, I get the choir 
pit.
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AGNES
I'll have you know that I sang in the 
city's choir.

MARCY
You sang in the city's prison choir 
right? That would make more sense.

AGNES
I'd say something but I'll hold my 
tongue.

MARCY
That's exactly how you sing: like 
you're holding your tongue.

ELIJAH
Well Marcy, Agnes' name is in the 
book.

MARCY
Nobody uses that book!

AGNES
I do!

MARCY
Exactly, nobody uses that book.

ELIJAH
Well Agnes maybe you could practice in 
the church hall.

AGNES
I thought you were working on 
confronting people. This is the 
perfect person to confront. Marcy is 
the church's own Stalin.

MARCY
I'll take that as a compliment.

COMMUNIST DEREK
I'd take that as a compliment too.

AGNES
Well it wasn't a compliment!

ELIJAH
Communist Derek what are you doing 
herE?
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COMMUNIST DEREK
Oh I was just here to play with the 
organ. I had the organ reserved.

ELIJAH
That makes no sense, why would we have 
seperate reservations for the choir 
pit and the organ.

MARCY
Well I'm glad you can call your policy 
'nonsensical'.

ELIJAH
That's it, Marcy you're kicked out of 
the choir pit.

MARCY
Are you serious? How will I work on my 
new year's resolution of practicing 
new music?

AGNES
I suppose talent didn't prevail today. 
Thank you Elijah for not being a 
sniveling baby and handling this--

ELIJAH
Agnes you're not using it today 
either.

AGNES
WHAT?

ELIJAH
No one is using it today.

COMMUNIST DEREK
But I specifically moved my schedule 
around to the corporation that owns my 
spirit so I could practice on that 
organ!

ELIJAH
Fine, Communist Derek can practice on 
the organ.

fx; footsteps

MARCY
Well I have to hand it to Elijah, it
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seems like he's been working on his 
New Year's Resolution. And I don't 
like it.

AGNES
Well how does it feel not to like 
something? Since nobody here likes 
you?

MARCY
Nice try Agnes, but let's not forget 
which one of us was voted 'biggest 
church bitch'.

AGNES
It was you. You were voted as the 
biggest bitch in the church.

MARCY
Exactly.

sfx; swipe

PASTOR
Ahh...I have time to just meditate and 
let the world go...

fx; peaceful music

PASTOR
Forget the bills to pay, forget the 
three thousand emails in your inbox. 
Forget about that funeral you have to 
be at in a half hour to say a eulogy 
you haven't written. Forget about 
everything and just...zen out.

fx; crashing sound

PASTOR
Forget about the large sounds you 
hear.

fx; another larger crash

PASTOR
Don't even worry that the crash just 
got louder.

fx; a really loud crash
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PASTOR
Okay, I can't zen out when this whole 
rectory is falling apart like my 
medical coverage.

fx; steps, door opens

PASTOR
Who is outside of my office making 
sounds that would waken Lazarus from 
the tomb or waken a drunken Jonathan 
from a night at the club?

CAROL ANN
Oh I'm sorry Pastor, I'm tearing out 
the carpet.

PASTOR
Why are you tearing out the carpet?

CAROL ANN
I'm going to put in wooden floors with 
that donated wood we got from the 
termite terminators.

PASTOR
Can we trust wood that's been handled 
by termite terminators?

CAROL ANN
Well there are some holes in the wood 
but it's otherwise pretty fine.

PASTOR
Who asked you to rip out the carpet?

CAROL ANN
Nobody did, I'm just taking initiative 
because of my New Year's resolution.

PASTOR
Well maybe slow down the initiative. 
I'm trying to handle my own New Year's 
resolution and I can't concentrate.

CAROL ANN
Oh I'm sorry, I'll go ahead and do 
some quiet work.

PASTOR
Thank you, that's all I ask of you. As
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well as all the other things I ask of 
you.

CAROL ANN
Alright, I'll do some quiet work!

fx; door closes.

PASTOR
Alright...back to quiet zen mode. 
Thinking of peaceful things, like 
bunnies on a field, flowers blooming 
on the same field...peaceful things, 
like getting to do a sermon for quiet 
people...

fx; sound of a blender.

PASTOR
Is that a blender? Is someone trying 
to make smoothies?

fx; blender keeps going.

PASTOR
How am I supposed to zen out when 
someone's making a diet-friendly 
shake?

fx; chair, steps, door.

PASTOR
I swear to God if this is Elijah 
making a singing-friendly smoothie I'm 
going to be so upset...UH! Carol Ann! 
I just asked for quiet and peace and 
here you are blending all sorts of 
things!

CAROL ANN
Oh, I didn't think you'd be able to 
hear the blender all the way down the 
hall.

PASTOR
The kitchen is right next to my 
office!

CAROL ANN
Well I'm sorry Pastor...
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PASTOR
Aren't you supposed to be working or 
something? You're taking a break and 
making a smoothie. How is that 
following your new year's resolution?

CAROL ANN
But Pastor I'm making smoothies for 
the Juice for Juiced program!

PASTOR
The      program?    what         

CAROL ANN
We serve juice, smoothies and healthy 
options to people, it's an education 
program.

PASTOR
Since when did this program exist?

GLADYS
Juice for Juiced has existed ever 
since I walked by the gym and saw all 
those hot men. We show up to gyms and 
hand out smoothies while educating 
them.

CAROL ANN
We give them recipes and tell them to 
eat their veggies. We give away all 
sorts of tips.

GLADYS
Like tips for sex or massages. We also 
accept tips.

PASTOR
So you sell these smoothies?

CAROL ANN
Oh no Pastor, Gladys just jokes to the 
hot guys that they should pay them. Ya 
know, tickles their ribs.

GLADYS
Well I'll start at the ribs but I want 
to finish elsewhere...

PASTOR
Honestly you can go ahead and do your
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little smoothie mafia operation sex 
cult or whatever. But can you please 
just keep it down? How am I supposed 
to meditate?

GLADYS
Well I start with a huge bowl of weed 
and then pop some xannax.

PASTOR
I said meditate, not medicate!

GLADYS
Well ain't it the same thing?

PASTOR
I'm going back to the office and no 
judgement, but you two are being loud 
and annoying. So please, be quiet.

CAROL ANN
I'll blend this blender so quietly 
that you won't even know we're here.

PASTOR
I doubt I'll forget the two of you are 
in this rectory...

fx; footsteps and office closes.

PASTOR
Alright let's try that again...back to 
being in my happy place...a hometown 
buffet special...

GLADYS
(muffled)

Oh my gosh Carol Ann, you're spilling 
the smoothies all over the counter!

CAROL ANN
(muffled)

I'm sorry, I thought the lid was 
properly on!

GLADYS
(muffled)

Clearly it's not because the smoothies 
are everywhere! If we don't have 
smoothies the hot guys won't have a 
reason to talk to us.
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CAROL ANN
(muffled)

We won't be able to educate them on 
healthy habits.

GLADYS
(muffled)

That's the least of my concerns, we 
won't be able to touch them!

PASTOR
Oh God or otherwise higher 
being...please smite them.

1 INT. CONFERENCE ROOM

PASTOR
Let's do a quick roll call for this 
week's staff meeting.

LIV
Do we have to? It's the same five main 
staff members--

MARCY
    staff members--Six                

LIV
Whatever. And it's not hard to see 
that everyone's here.

ELIJAH
Well a comment like that might be rude 
to those who have sight issues.

JONATHAN
All of us can see.

MARCY
Blind Harriet doesn't go here anymore, 
remember?

CAROL ANN
It's a shame, I still have one of her 
scarfs. But I don't think she'll ever 
know she lost it...

LIV
She goes to Deerfield Friends 
Community Church with that sexy Pastor 
Wyatt...
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PASTOR
Some people get confused with all the 
people on the staff...

CAROL ANN
Oh that's so silly! Who gets us all 
confused? That makes no sense, none of 
us look the same or sound the same...

ELIJAH
I could sing the attendence sheet...

MARCY
Well if someone is going to sing 
anything it's going to be me.

JONATHAN
How about nobody sings because last 
time I checked this is a church and 
not an American Idol audition.

MARCY
I'll have you know I was a mentor for 
season 13.

LIV
A mentor to the food table in the back 
of the audition room?

MARCY
How dare you.

PASTOR
Alright, me, Elijah, Carol Ann, Marcy, 
Jonathan and Liv. Except Marcy isn't 
really a staff member but whatever. 
Moving on...how is everyone doing on 
their New Year's Resolutions?

LIV
Well...

JONATHAN
Honestly...

LIV/JONATHAN/ELIJAH/MARCY/PASTOR
Terrible.

CAROL ANN
Oh, I'm doing great.



                                                         22. 

Created using Celtx                                          

JONATHAN
I thought your resolution was to stop 
bragging Carol Ann!

CAROL ANN
No, it was to do more work, which is 
what I've been doing.

PASTOR
You were handing out smoothies to men 
at the gym. I don't know if that's 
really work or more of a joyride.

LIV
I'll be honest, after working with 
Jonathan last week I went home and had 
a bender. Like bags of chips, tubs of 
ice cream, soda cans kinda bender.

PASTOR
A couple bags of chips and some ice 
cream doesn't sound bad.

LIV
Pastor, they were all from Costco. 
They were giant...and I ate them all.

MARCY
I've been trying to work on the new 
music. But the acoustics in the church 
are hideous. They're too...reverby.

JONATHAN
Becuase it's a church with a lot of 
open space.

MARCY
I'm aware of     it's reverby. I just              why                      
don't like that it's reverby, that's 
all.

JONATHAN
I realized it's hard doing work. 
Unlike Carol Ann here, I hate doing 
work.

ALL
We know.

JONATHAN
I don't think I can do it anymore. And
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on top of that, I'm so exhausted I 
don't think I'll be able to work for 
like two weeks.

LIV
Well that's pretty normal coming from 
you.

JONATHAN
A sassy unhelpful unfriendly comment 
is normal coming from    .                      you 

ELIJAH
Meanwhile, I don't know how to toe the 
line between being a bold 
confrontational Elijah and being a 
total rude person.

CAROL ANN
Well I think part of it has to do with 
the tone in your voice.

ELIJAH
(sassy)

I really don't want to hear this.

CAROL ANN
See, that tone was bitchy.

ELIJAH
Oh my bad. I really don't want to hear 
this.

CAROL ANN
Well that felt confrontational, but 
polite!

ELIJAH
So maybe I am getting the hang of it?

JONATHAN
Elijah, there's ten nude people in the 
lobby. Can you go assist them?

ELIJAH
Uhhhh Uhhh I....

JONATHAN
Yeah you have some work to do their 
buddy.
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PASTOR
Well what can we do to help each 
other?

LIV
I say screw it. Let's give up these 
resolutions.

ELIJAH
Gasp!

MARCY
Oh, that gasp was a little too pitchy.

PASTOR
We can't just give up on our new 
year's resolutions!

JONATHAN
Why?

PASTOR
That would be betraying the oaths we 
made.

LIV
We didn't make oaths, we made goals. 
And the goals aren't working.

ELIJAH
Are you saying that new year 
resolutions never work?

JONATHAN
New year, old year, resolutions suck.

CAROL ANN
Well I kept my resolution. And I'm 
keeping to it...I better get going, I 
have a giant delivery of canned goods 
to sort through...

MARCY
Maybe instead of giving up on our 
resolutions...we just try and...be 
better?

JONATHAN
You being better? At anything? I have 
to laugh!
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ELIJAH
Maybe Marcy is right and has a 
point...

MARCY
Thank you, finally someone gets me.

PASTOR
So I say we get rid of these stupid 
new year's resolutions. Instead, we 
work on just being better! Maybe set 
small goals. Like today I'll do yoga 
for five minutes!

ELIJAH
And maybe instead of making everything 
a big deal, I'll just pick and choose 
my battles.

JONATHAN
You think everything is a battle 
Elijah. You didn't even correct the 
cashier last week when the candy rang 
up wrong.

ELIJAH
She works hard, it's not her fault.

JONATHAN
It was the cash register's fault!

ELIJAH
I dunno, I didn't want to accuse.

LIV
I think I'm just going to moderately 
enjoy caffeine and junk food. I'll do 
a better job of knowing when to stop, 
you know?

JONATHAN
Same here actually.

LIV
So you'll work the correct amount: 
work hard but not too hard?

JONATHAN
Oh sorry, no I'm not doing that.
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PASTOR
I like the way this is going...well, I 
hope that during this new year we can 
rise up to new opportunities.

ELIJAH
Cheers to the new year.

LIV
It's February. It feels a bit...late 
to celebrate the new year.

PASTOR
No judgement Liv, the year can be new 
anytime it wants.


